
Collins	Elementary	PTA	
General	Meeting	
January	26,	2023	

	
Call	to	Order	 The	general	meeting	of	the	Collins	Elementary	School	PTA	was	

held	at	Collins	Elementary	School	on	Thursday	January	26,	
2023.	The	president,	Crystal	Matheu	called	the	meeting	to	
order	at	6:33	PM.	The	secretary	was	present.		

	
Members	Present	 Amie	Carson,	Beve	DeMott,	Crystal	Matheu,	Karla	Mills,	

Michelle	Sanchez,	Rebecca	Sargable,	Elisabeth	Spero,	Michelle	
Spiess,	Andie	Anderson,	Kristen	Robertson,	Jackie	Conklin,	
Heidi	Birdwell	

	
Quorum	 A	quorum	was	established.	
	
Minutes	 The	minutes	of	the	previous	general	meeting	were	read.	

Motion	by	Elisabeth	Spero	to	approve	the	minutes	as	written.	
Motioned	carried.	

	
Financial	Report	 The	treasurer,	Elisabeth	Spero,	presented	the	Treasurer	

Report.	Account	balance	on	7/1/2022	was	$39,658.60.	
Account	balance	on	1/26/2023	is	$29,767.10.	Total	income	
was	$45,492.51	and	total	expenses	were	$55,384.01.	
Treasurer’s	Report	was	filed.	

	
Budget	Changes	 Elisabeth,	the	Treasurer,	went	over	the	current	year	budget,	

and	listed	the	budget	line	items	that	need	to	be	changed	and	
voted	on.	This	includes	deleting	the	income	for	February	
grams,	moving	$1,000	each	to	teacher	appreciation,	hospitality,	
teacher	subscriptions,	library	books,	and	summer	contingency.	
Michelle	Speiss	motioned	to	approve	the	budget	changes.	
Motion	carried.	

	
Fundraising	22/23	 Mrs.	Sargable	would	like	to	use	some	of	the	22/23	budget	to	

paint	murals	once	the	new	school	is	complete.	This	would	be	in	
addition	to	what	was	already	voted	on	at	the	previous	meeting,	
which	was	STEM	items	and	items	for	Specials.	Beve	DeMott	
motioned	to	approve	the	budget	changes.	Motion	carried.		

	
Spirit	Wear	 No	more	spirit	wear	items	will	be	purchased.	There	are	still	

some	items	available	for	purchase,	mainly	long	sleeve	shirts	
and	jackets.	Mrs.	Sargable	will	mention	in	the	call	out	that	
spirit	wear	is	still	available.		

	



Easy	Fundraising	 Amazon	Smiles	program	is	ending	in	February.	There	is	
another	easy	fundraising	option	through	Member	Hub.	You	go	
into	Member	Hub	and	download	a	widget	that	will	activate	give	
backs	automatically.	So	far	this	year	Collins	has	earned	$34.67	
from	Member	Hub.		

	
Boosterthon	 Boosterthon	shirts	will	cost	around	$7,000	and	we	will	need	

sponsors	to	cover	the	cost.	The	sponsors	will	be	needed	before	
March	1.	There	are	already	a	few	sponsors	signed	up.	Students	
will	run	on	the	primary	playground	and	the	Kona	Ice	truck	will	
be	up	against	the	fence.		

	
5th	Grade	Banquet	 The	committee	sold	162	shirts	for	about	a	$1,200	profit.	They	

are	beginning	to	purchase	needed	items	for	the	banquet.	It	is	
recommended	that	next	year	to	try	to	sell	grade	level	shirts	in	
the	fall	semester,	if	next	years	committee	would	like	to	do	this.	
The	banquet	is	May	25.		

	
23/24	Board	 	If	you	are	interested	in	joining	the	board	next	year,	please	

email	which	position	you	are	interested	in.	Next	year	will	be	a	
PTSA	due	to	Collins	becoming	a	K-8	school.		

	
Upcoming	Events	 1/27	Kona	Ice	–	parent	volunteers	needed	

2/1-2/8	Smencil	Grams	on	sale	(5th	grade	fundraiser)		
2/16	Donuts	with	grown	ups	cancelled	due	to	conference	night	
2/16	Conference	night/family	book	fair	night	
2/17	No	school	
2/24	Kona	Ice	–	parent	volunteers	needed	
3/24	Kona	ice	(5th	grade	banquet	fundraiser)	
3/29	Boosterthon	Kick	off	
3/31	Ice	cream	social	in	the	evening	/parent	Boosterthon	Kick	
off	
4/6	Boosterthon	Panther	Run	Event	–	parent	volunteers	
needed	

	
Adjournment	 The	meeting	adjourned	at	7:30	pm	
	
	
Michelle Sanchez 
Michelle	Sanchez,	Secretary	
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